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REQUEST A QUOTE TODAY 
CLEANEARTHINC.COM | 877.445.DIRT (3478)

SOIL TREATMENT, PROCESSING, & RECYCLING.

Clean Earth of Greater Washington
Upper Marlboro, MD

Clean Earth now has 2 locations in Maryland to better serve 
our customers in the MD | VA | D.C. area.  Clean Earth of 
Greater Washington and Clean Earth of Maryland are both non-
hazardous soil treatment, processing and recycling facilities 
strategically located for faster, smarter, greener solutions.

NEW LOCATION
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Washington Building Congress is a nonprofit association made up 
of professionals from a variety of disciplines, all with an active 
interest or involvement in the Washington Metropolitan Area’s 
real estate, design, and construction community. The organiza-
tion was established in 1937 to represent the collective interests of 
its members by providing education and networking opportunities 
and by promoting the advancement of the building industry. For 
additional information about membership, joining a committee or 
the WBC Bulletin, call (202) 293-5922 or visit us on the web 
at www.wbcnet.org. 
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Dear Members and Colleagues:

I was honored to take office as the 78th WBC Chairman of the Board on October 1, 
2015. We started the new membership year off with the outstanding Fall Kickoff 
and installation of officers, which was attended by over 280 members and guests 
at Columbia Country Club. Thank you to everyone who supported this important 
event and for your continued support of the Craftsman Hall of Fame. The 
association followed up in October with the popular Oktoberfest Networking event 
at a great new location, the Sauf Haus Bier Hall. We will once again finish off a very 
successful 2015 with the WBC Holiday Party at Congressional Country Club on 
December 8.

I would also like to congratulate and welcome to the members of the WBC 
Board of Directors who were installed at the Fall Kickoff. Tamara McNulty graciously passed the 
chairman’s gavel off to me during the event. As Immediate Past Chairman, Tamara will be serving as 
chairman of the WBC Foundation and overseeing the Craftsman Hall of Fame initiative. A very special 
thank you goes to Tamara for her many years of leadership and service to the association. Following are the 
WBC officers and directors who will be serving our exceptional organization over the next year:

Planning for the 60th annual WBC Craftsmanship Awards program is officially underway. The 
deadline for submission of entries for the 2016 event is November 13. On January 13, teams of industry 
judges will evaluate all entries based upon recognized standards associated with quality craftsmanship. 
The Craftsmanship Awards program will conclude on Friday, March 18, with the magnificent awards 
banquet recognizing over 400 individual craftsmen and honoring the new Hall of Fame inductees. If you 
would like serve as a judge, be a sponsor, or access further information regarding Craftsmanship Awards, 
please visit the WBC website at wbcnet.org.

As we move into the new fiscal year, I would also like to take this opportunity to ask that you 
please renew your WBC membership, if you have not already done so. We will need your support 
and participation as we continue to move forward as a unified group. The membership year runs from 
October 1 to September 30, and annual renewal payments must be received no later than December 30 
for members to be included in the 2016 WBC Industry Index membership directory. Additionally there 
are many great advertising opportunities still available for the printed directory. If you have questions 
regarding membership renewal, sponsorship or advertising, please contact Rita Reis at (202) 293-5922.

Finally, the WBC Holiday Party is fast approaching. This always well received industry event is once 
again being held at the beautiful Congressional Country Club on Tuesday, December 8. Please plan on 
attending what is widely recognized as the premiere industry holiday event enjoyed by over 700 industry 
colleagues.

I look forward to seeing you at an upcoming WBC program or event. Thank you for your ongoing support.

	 Best regards,

	� John Barron 
WBC Chairman of the Board
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WE BUILD THE 
PROJECTS THAT 
SHAPE THE  
CITIES WE LIVE IN
From building national icons to constructing major healthcare,  
residential and commercial developments across the country,  
Tishman builds the projects that shape the cities we live in.

Tishman leads AECOM’s Construction Services practice.  
With national offices in Washington DC, Philadelphia, Newark, 
New York City, Boston, Chicago, and Los Angeles, we manage  
some of the country’s most complex and high-profile projects.

www.tishmanconstruction.com

American Pharmacists Association
Washington, DC

Image credit: Bryan Becker

The George Washington University Museum and 
Textile Museum
Washington, DC

Parc Riverside
Washington, DC
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Smith Elected to Serve on Building 
Commissioning Certification Board 
Examination Committee

GHT Limited (GHT) Principal 
Ray Smith, CCP, has been elected to 
the Examination Committee of the 
Building Commissioning Certification 
Board (BCCB).

The Examination Committee 
consists of national subject matter 
experts who collaborate and employ 
best practices to create the Certified 
Commissioning Professional (CCP) 
examination forms. The committee’s 
responsibilities include writing, review 
and approving questions; creating  
and approving the form; and setting  
the passing score for a minimally 
competent practitioner.

Smith specializes in optimizing 
the performance of MEP systems in 
new and existing buildings, and has 
more than 40 years of experience in 
the built environment, including three 
years of building operations experience. 
His unique combination of design 
and field experience and MEP system 
performance expertise makes him 
a valued resource for MEP studies, 
troubleshooting, forensic evaluations, 
concept option studies, payback 
analyses, post-installation training, 
and all levels of commissioning.

Sanchez and Coffee Promoted  
at Clean Earth, Inc.

Clean Earth, Inc. has promoted Hector 
Sanchez has been to senior vice presi-
dent of operations and Cheryl Coffee to 
director of environmental compliance.

Sanchez joined Clean Earth in 2011 
and has over 28 years of experience in 
the environmental industry including a 
wealth of knowledge in the management 
and business development of RCRA Part 
B Hazardous Waste facilities, services, 
and field operations safety. In his role as 
senior vice president of operations, San-
chez will be responsible for the growth 
and continued improvement of Clean 
Earth’s hazardous waste operations 
located in Kearny, NJ, Calvert City, KY, 
and Morgantown, WV. He graduated 

from National Polytechnics Institute in 
Mexico City with a Bachelor of Science 
in Chemical Engineering and holds 
numerous certifications.

Coffee, who has over 20 years 
of experience in environmental 
compliance, permitting, and waste 
management, joined Clean Earth 
in 2008. Throughout her career, she 
has played key roles in regulatory 
compliance and remediation project 
management to assist clients with 

various waste disposal projects. In 
her role as director of environmental 
compliance, Coffee will be responsible 
for the overall management and renewal 
of operating permits, environmental 
reporting, and the corporate-wide 
environmental management program. 
She graduated from Rider University 
with a Bachelor of Science Geosciences 
and University of Denver with a 
Masters in Environmental Policy  
and Management.
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Peckar & Abramson, P.C. Receives 
Industry Accolades

Chambers & Partners USA, Who’s 
Who Legal 100 and The Legal 500 
have all recently recognized Peckar & 
Abramson, P.C. (P&A) as one of the 
nation’s leading construction and real 
estate legal firms.

Chambers & Partners USA named 
P&A as a top-ranking firm nation-
wide for Construction. According to 
ChambersUSA, the recognition shines 
a spotlight on firms and individuals 
that have excelled above all others in 
the United States legal market from 
2014-2015. Honored firms maintain 
preeminence in key practice areas and 
have accomplished notable successes 
over the past year, including outstand-
ing work, impressive strategic growth 
and excellence in client service.

ChambersUSA also recognized a 
number of P&A’s attorneys as some of 
the nation’s leading construction layers, 
including three from their Washington, 
DC office: Adrian L. Bastianelli, III, 
Stephen M. Seeger and Michael A. 
Branca.

Who’s Who Legal 100 ranked 
P&A number two in the nation in the 
category of Construction and Real 
Estate Law. This is the first year that 
Who’s Who Legal 100 has provided a 
ranking order of the top law firms in 
this practice area. In addition, several 
P&A attorneys also received distinct 
recognition for their dedication to the 
industry and their expertise in the field 
of construction law. Bastianelli and 
Branca, from P&A’s DC office, were 
among this group.

Finally, The Legal 500, in its 2015 
United States Awards, has once again 
ranked P&A as a “Top Tier Firm in 
Construction.” This is the second con-
secutive year, since its inauguration in 
2014, that The Legal 500 United States 
has named P&A a Top Tier Firm. 
P&A was named as such on account 
of its accomplished team of construc-
tion attorneys, its expert handling of 
national projects across its network of 
offices, as well as the firm’s substantial 
experience in facilitating complex public 
private partnership (P3) transactions.

Reilly Named “2015 GWSCPA 
Outstanding Member in Public 
Practice”

CBM announced that Peter B. Reilly, 
CPA, CVA, CBM President and 
Managing Partner, received the “2015 
GWSCPA Outstanding Member in 
Public Accounting” award at their 
annual meeting. 

According to the GWSCPA (Greater 
Washington Society of Certified Public 
Accountants), this honor is awarded to 
those who make substantial and note-
worthy contributions to the success and 
growth of their firm, as well as notable 
contributions to the growth and enhance-
ment of the accounting profession.

“I am thrilled to receive this award,” 
said Reilly. “CBM is approaching its 
95th anniversary in 2016. I am com-
mitted to honoring the generations 
before us who built the firm based on a 
commitment to providing superior client 
service and embracing change. One way 
to accomplish this is to continue to hire 
good people who share our values. At 
CBM, we believe that each employee 
directly contributes to the firm’s growth 
and success, and we want our staff’s 
experience with us to be challenging, 
enjoyable, and rewarding.”

Davis Joins Dixon Hughes 
Goodman 

Seth Davis

Seth Davis recently 
joined Dixon 
Hughes Goodman’s 
(DHG) Metro DC 
Market as a tax 
advisory partner. 

As partner, 
Davis will be apply-
ing his years of 
experience in public 

accounting and taxation, including a 
strong foundation in State and Local 
Taxation (SALT), upholding the firm’s 
mission to help our clients achieve their 
goals. His primary focus is to provide tax 
advisory services to companies in a wide 
variety of industries. 

With over 17 years of public 
accounting experience, Davis has a solid, 
well-rounded background both in tax 
compliance and tax advisory. He has 
previously serviced several multinational 
financial institutions, as well as various 
Fortune 1000 clientele from Baltimore 
to Richmond.

L-R: Daniel L. Weaver, CPA, Vice President; Peter B. Reilly, CPA, CVA, President & Managing Partner; 
Patricia A. Drolet, CPA, PFS, Executive Vice President; and Matthew Johnson, CPA,Vice President
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Grunley Construction Company 
Celebrates 60 Years of Business

Grunley Construction Company, Inc. 
(Grunley), celebrated its official 60th 
anniversary on September 13th, 2015.

A family-owned company, Grunley 
was originally founded in 1955 as Grun-
ley, Walsh and Blanche, Inc. and started 
with a team of three, one of whom was 
co-founder Martin Grunley, (who passed 
away at age 98 in April of this year). The 
company grew quickly and became known 
for several difficult and extensive modern-
izations to historic landmarks throughout 
Washington including the White House, 
the Blair House (the President’s guest 
house), the Library of Congress, the 
original Smithsonian Institution castle, 
the Old Post Office Building and the 
Cannon House of Representatives Office 
Building. Other early projects included 
renovations to the National Portrait Gal-
lery (1964), multiple renovations to the 
National Institutes of Health (1950’s) and 
involvement in the original construction 
of Dulles Airport (1961).

Grunley assumed its current name in 
1988 when Martin Grunley co-founded 
Grunley Construction Company, Inc. 
with his son, Ken Grunley, who is the 
current President and CEO. The com-
pany has seen incredible progress over its 
60 years, currently employing more than 
300 people, recording revenues of $350 
million and serving a diverse range of 
public and private clients. A recognized 
and respected general contractor for the 
region’s commercial, institutional and 
government sectors, Grunley is continu-
ing to increase staff, pursue new markets 
and expand its portfolio.

Grunley’s diverse portfolio extends 
across the Mid-Atlantic Region. For 
60 years, the Grunley team has reno-
vated esteemed historically significant 
structures on the National Mall; 
performed major building systems and 
infrastructure modernizations of aging 
office buildings for today’s modern 
work environment; expanded college 
campus facilities throughout the region 
to accommodate rapid growth; and 
extended open arms to ensure that our 
nation’s international allies have welcom-
ing embassies within the city.

BUILT ON STRENGTH

COMMERCIAL / INSTITUTIONAL / GOVERNMENT BUILDERS

See what makes us #60yearsstrong At grunley.com

RELY ON 
OUR
EXPERTISE
YOUR PREMIUM  
GENERATOR SUPPLIER

410.257.5225
TWO DECADES OF EXCELLENCE     •      VISIT US AT KGE.COM2

 DECADES OF 
EXCELLENCE

BUTLER, PENNSYLVANIA
295B Delwood Rd.
Butler, PA 16001
800-677-3815

CORPORATE HEADQUARTERS
1955 Dale Lane
Owings, MD 20736
410-257-5225

KELLY GENERATOR & EQUIPMENT, INC. is the Mid Atlantic distributor for Generac 

Power Systems.  We are a coordinated rapid response organization known for the quality of 

our service and the reliability of our generators.  Kelly Generator & Equipment, Inc. strives 

to provide our customers with quick and professional solutions to their electrical power 

needs. KG&E operates on three solid principles: Ensure optimum quality in every product 

sold; professional, honest straight-forward relationships with our customers; and superior 

service for the life of our products.
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“I’m proud of the outstanding projects 
we’ve built over the last six decades, the 
trusting partnerships we’ve developed, the 
challenges we’ve tackled, the clients we’ve 
satisfied and the lasting mark Grunley has 
made on the Washington, D.C. region,” 
said Ken Grunley, CEO.” I’m confident 
that Grunley will continue its track record 
of healthy growth and steady expansion 
as a major competitor and Mid-Atlantic 
leader in the construction industry.”

GHT Celebrates 50th Anniversary 
of its Founding

GHT is celebrating the 50th anniversary 
of its founding this year. The Arlington-
based firm was launched by Goodwin 
“Goodie” Hunt Taylor in 1965. The 
young entrepreneur grew the company 
to more than 20 employees in its first 
decade. In the years following, the firm’s 
leaders have guided the firm through 
several recessions and maintained 
GHT’s status as one of the largest locally 

owned and headquartered MEP firms in 
the DC area.

Today, GHT’s 80+ staff members 
are working on some of the largest, most 
high profile projects in the DC metro 
area. The firm’s recent portfolio includes 
the new Washington Marriott Mar-
quis; renovation of the historic Stevens 
School; the Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission (FERC) headquarters; 
a new office building at the Wharf; 
an MEP study for the Smithsonian 
Institution South Campus Master Plan; 
WeWork’s first residential concept; and 
fit-outs for tech giants like Uber, Face-
Book, and Twitter.

GHT President Paul O’Brien 
credits the firm’s longevity to a focus on 
relationships and innovation. “We are 
incredibly grateful to the staff, clients, 
and industry colleagues who helped us 
reach this milestone,” he said. “These 
relationships are the foundation of 
GHT’s longevity. Together, we have col-
laborated on many complex projects that 
inspired us to develop new solutions to 

MEP challenges and build a reputation 
for innovative work.”

“A commitment to building sustain-
ability is an equally important part of the 
company’s success,” O’Brien continued. 
“GHT has been practicing sustainable 
design for decades – before it was a buzz 
word or an industry standard. Today, our 
clients consistently seek GHT’s expertise 
for projects with aggressive sustainability 
and energy efficiency goals. Our cre-
dentials include a portfolio of over 120 
LEED certified projects; participation 
in the DC Green Technical Advisory 
Group that helped review and amend the 
district’s first Green Construction Code; 
and providing MEP engineering design 
for the U.S. Green Building Council 
(USGBC) headquarters.”

“To stay on the cutting edge of sus-
tainable design,” O’Brien said, “we are 
constantly educating ourselves on trends 
such as resilient design, the WELL 
building standard, and advanced MEP 
systems like Dedicated Outdoor Air 
Systems (DOAS) and chilled beams.”
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Rivera Joins DC Chapter of NECA 
as Safety Director

Jerry Rivera

Construction sites 
hold dozens of 
potential electrical 
safety hazards; 
therefore it’s no 
surprise ongoing 
safety education 
and training is one 
of the important 
benefits the 

Washington, D.C. Chapter of National 
Electrical Contractors Association 
(NECA) offers its member contractors.

The NECA Chapter, a sponsor of 
the Electrical Alliance along with Local 
26, IBEW, recently hired Jerry Rivera 
as safety director.

Rivera replaces Vince Miller who 
recently retired after 16 years in the 
position. As safety director, Rivera will 
conduct continuing education train-
ings for employees of NECA contrac-

tors, author articles and blog posts and 
oversee messages as related to electrical 
safety for the association.

Rivera holds a Diploma in Electrical 
Engineering Technology, Bachelors in 
Business Administration and a Master of 
Engineering in Safety Engineering.

Roe is Next to Lead Washington, DC 
JATC 

Rhett Roe

Rhett Roe has been 
named the next 
director of the Joint 
Apprenticeship and 
Training Committee 
(JATC) and took the 
helm beginning 
September 1st. He 
replaces David 
McCord who will 

assume a consulting role into early 2017.
McCord has held the director posi-

tion for the past 20 years. During that 

time the JATC has become a nationally 
recognized electrical apprenticeship 
program and won the U.S. Department 
of Labor’s Registered Apprenticeship 
Trailblazer and Innovation Award.

Roe is a licensed journeyman 
in Washington, DC and Virginia. 
He has been assistant director at the 
JATC since 2007 and prior to that, an 
instructor for 22 years. Roe is also a 
member of the International Asso-
ciation of Electrical Inspectors and a 
member of code making panel #9 for 
the National Fire Protection Associa-
tion National Electric Code.

The JATC is sponsored by the 
Electrical Alliance, a cooperative effort 
between the Washington, DC Chap-
ter of National Electrical Contractors 
Association and the International 
Brotherhood of Electrical Workers, 
Local 26.

Where do I find someone  
who understands all of  
my building systems?

Siemens optimizes comfort within buildings, ensures greater safety and 
improves security. And we do it with up to 40% less energy consumption.
We provide innovative solutions that integrate heating, ventilation and air-conditioning with security technology
and fire protection that not only save energy, they also ensure that people feel safe and secure knowing their
building and businesses are protected. Visit us on the web at: usa.siemens.com/buildingtechnologies

Answers for infrastructure. s

Siemens Industry, Inc. 
Building Technologies
6435 Virginia Manor Road
Beltsville, MD 20705

301-837-2600
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DAVIS Raises $67K for Jubilee 
Support Alliance at 2nd Annual 
Charity Golf Tournament

James G. Davis Construction (DAVIS) 
continues to drive success through its 
approach to corporate social responsi-
bility; this time with its 2nd Annual 
Charity Golf Tournament. As Safe and 
Affordable Housing is one of three core 
areas that DAVIS supports, this year’s 
recipient is Jubilee Support Alliance’s 
Jubilee Housing – a local nonprofit that 
provides a lifeline to more than 700 low-
income residents, through housing and 
essential support services within DC’s 
Adams Morgan community. 

The event, held in September, raised 
$67,000 for Jubilee. 

“We’re so grateful for the support 
we’ve received from our subcontracting 
friends, as well as from our own DAVIS 
folks who jumped in to give whatever 
help was needed to meet our fundraising 
goal. We filled up the tournament in just 
over two weeks,” says Matt Weirich, VP 
of DAVIS’ education market sector and 
lead organizer of the tournament. 

For over 20 years DAVIS has been 
a strong champion for Jubilee, providing 
support through fundraising, sponsor-
ships, materials donations, in-kind con-
struction services, and volunteer hours. 
DAVIS VP of Integrated Marketing 
Communications, Louise Boulton-Lear 
who leads the company’s CSR outreach, 
says DAVIS is strategic in its choice of 
nonprofit partners, focusing on local 
organizations where the company’s multi-
level support can make the most impact.

“Some of our best projects aren’t for 
profit,” says Boulton-Lear. “Building a 
community is where DAVIS’ heart is. By 
forming genuine partnerships with our 
nonprofits, we can provide meaningful 
support that affects real change.” 

Jubilee Housing President, Jim 
Knight, says the money raised will 
virtually close the remaining gap for 
the Jubilee Life Initiative – a three-year 
fundraising campaign to acquire and 
renovate 64 units of affordable housing 
in Adams Morgan, and create stabiliz-
ing opportunities for 44 citizens a year 
returning from incarceration at two 
reentry properties. 

“We are truly humbled by DAVIS’ 
great gift of $67,000. It literally helps 
sustain our residents’ pursuit of life goals 
through affordable housing, new life 
opportunities and supportive community,” 
says Knight.

Tishman Announces Recent Hires 

Steve Tapparo

Tishman Construc-
tion Corporation, an 
AECOM company, 
announced the recent 
addition of four 
professionals to its 
Mid-Atlantic 
Regional operations.

Steve Tapparo, 
who has joined 

Tishman as vice president of multifam-
ily residential, grew up in the DC area 
and graduated from the University of 
Maryland. He has focused his career on 
managing commercial residential projects, 
recently completed a large-scale, mixed-
use urban infill project in Upper North-
west Washington, DC, known as the 
Cathedral Commons. Tapparo will help 
grow and improve Tishman’s multi-family 
residential practice.

Craig Swanson

    Tishman’s director 
of preconstruction, 
Craig Swanson, is a 
native of Jamestown, 
NY, and graduated 
with both a Bachelor’s 
of Science in Physics 
and a Masters of Arts 
in Teaching from 
Hobart & William 

Smith Colleges, and he obtained a 
Master’s in Business Administration from 
Loyola University in Maryland. His career 
has been primarily focused on commercial 
multifamily construction and residential 
renovation projects. While with Bozzuto 
Construction Company, Swanson helped 
to manage a multitude of commercial 
residential projects of various scales and 
complexity throughout the DC area, 
before shifting his attention to precon-
struction services. At Tishman, he will 
help to develop feasibility studies, prepare 
budgets, compile bid proposals, and 
procure subcontracts. 

Matt Shea

    Matt Shea joined 
Tishman’s 
preconstruction and 
estimating 
department as a 
senior estimator, 
where he will help 
increase Tishman’s 
platform of 
preconstruction 

services. Shea holds a Bachelor’s of 
Science from Providence College, and 
has worked in the construction and 
development industry for 28 years. He 
started his career designing 
infrastructure and utility installations as 
an assistant civil engineer for the Town 
of Shrewsbury, MA, before moving to 
the DC Area in 1993 to work as a project 
manager and cost estimator for William 
A. Hazel, Inc. Shea then worked for 
several years in development, before 
becoming a cost engineer and project 
manager. In 2011, he joined AECOM 
Technical Services as a senior associate 
and cost consultant where he fostered a 
relationship with Tishman, an AECOM 
Company, by providing estimating 
support and sharing cost data on several 
projects. In early September, Matt 
became a full-time Tishman employee.

Dot Carver

    Dot Carver 
recently became 
Tishman’s senior 
contracts manager, 
and will be managing 
the company’s 
subcontractor 
prequalification 
program and 
fine-tuning internal 

procedures to help manage risk and 
increase efficiencies. Carver’s 15 years in 
the construction industry have afforded 
her a wide range of opportunities and 
experiences from the field to the main 
office. A versatile team player, she has 
taken on a variety of roles over the years, 
providing support and expertise across all 
departments. As a member of the 
Tishman Leadership Team, Carver will 
help to develop new policies and proce-
dures, serve on the training committee, 
help to manage Tishman’s subcontractor 
prequalification program as well as 
numerous other strategic initiatives.  
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2016 Chairman Profile

A classified Department of Defense project at Fort Belvoir turned 
John Barron, the incoming Washington Building Congress (WBC) 
Chairman, from chemical engineering to construction. Barron was an 
officer in the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers serving in the Baltimore 
District when he was assigned as a project manager to oversee the 
general contractor on the project. It was there that he first learned about 
commercial construction more than 30 years ago. 

After seven years of active duty, Barron left the military to work for 
a local engineering services company and several years later joined the 
general contractor he had overseen. 

Today, Barron is the regional manager for Tishman Mid-Atlantic, 
which covers Maryland to South Carolina. He primarily focuses on 
projects and growth opportunities from Baltimore, MD to Richmond, 
VA. He has been a WBC member for 15 years and served on the 
program and education committee and the board of directors.

Barron stresses that the WBC benefits all members of the industry 
in three main ways. 

“First, the Craftsmanship Awards program uniquely honors the 
craftspeople who have built the great buildings in the DC region. 
Second, the WBC is a tremendous networking platform where 
members make good friends and lifelong professional associations. 
Third, the WBC represents the spectrum of the industry—owners, 
architects, general contractors, subcontractors, suppliers and support 
services—without a political agenda. Instead it focuses on networking 
and education, from dealing with local jurisdictions or working with 
utilities to hot industry trends.” 

When Barron finds time to get away from his busy work schedule 
he enjoys a round of golf. “It’s a perplexing sport, but I endeavor to get 
better every chance I get.” 

A Craftsman Hall  
of Fame Exhibit Tops 
John Barron’s Priorities
78th Chairman oversees permanent 
recognition of outstanding craftspeople  
at new WBC offices. 

As Chairman, Barron plans three main initiatives. 

1.	 His top priority is establishing a Craftsman 
Hall of Fame Exhibit at the new WBC 
headquarters on Vermont Ave. The Craftsman 
Hall of Fame was created in 2008 and 
provides a prestigious way to permanently 
recognize the “best of the best” in our 
industry.

Each year up to five craftspeople may be 
nominated by the WBC Craftsmanship 
Awards Committee and subsequently 
approved by the WBC Board of Directors to 
be inducted in the Craftsman Hall of Fame. 
Selection is based on the numbers of awards 
an individual has received, the individual’s 
time in the industry and other special factors 
that may be considered.

Currently, a task force is working with a 
museum designer to evaluate plans to 
recognize those who have been inducted in 
the Craftsman Hall of Fame. The exhibit will 
likely include interactive displays, old trade 
items as compared to items used today, as 
well as video displays. 

2.	Barron also wants to conduct active outreach 
to small businesses to continue to increase 
diversity within the organization. 

“During the time I’ve been a member, the 
WBC has evolved. There are many more 
women involved now and the under 40 
group is very strong and active, so I want to 
focus on minority participation to ensure that 
our organization is inclusive of everyone,” 
explained Barron. 

3.	Finally, Barron wants to increase participation 
in the WBC’s ten committees. Working on a 
committee gives members the opportunity 
to build relationships they can maintain 
throughout their careers and offers the 
chance to hold leadership positions. 

“Committees are a good way to get value 
from your membership,” said Barron. “The 
relationships you form are valuable for 
performing your current job and growing 
your career.”
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Rebuilding Together

Over 50 Washington Building Congress members and 
colleagues participated in the 27th annual Rebuilding 
Together National Workday on April 26, 2015. The 

project was headed up by House Captain Ken Ellis (Langan) 
and Co-Captain Chris Deraleau (HITT Contracting Inc.), along 
with the Community Services Committee and Chair Kent Fee 
(Lehman Smith McLeish). Thank you to all of the outstanding 
volunteers and supporters of this annual WBC community 
service project. The group went well beyond the original 
scope of work to accomplish this worthwhile mission.

Rebuilding Together, a non-profit organization devoted 
to rebuilding communities and preserving affordable housing, 
is the nation’s leading nonprofit group working to preserve 
affordable homeownership and revitalize communities across 
the country. The organization has over 200 affiliates with 
thousands of volunteers who every year rehabilitate and 
improve the homes of low-income people at no cost. Recipients 
of Rebuilding Together services include the elderly, disabled, 
military veterans and families in need.

Community Services Committee Vice-Chair Ken Ellis 
was honored to serve as House Captain and organized an 
outstanding team of over 40 volunteers for the workday. Due to 
the large amount of work involved with the project, many tasks 
were started prior to and finished following the project workday. 

WBC Community Service Project
2015 Rebuilding Together Workday

Work on the house included bathroom upgrades, new kitchen 
flooring, electrical upgrades, drywall repair, painting, removal 
of unwanted structure, new gable vents, attic pest remediation, 
new door hardware, extensive yard cleanup and more!

Rebuilding Together is the leading national volunteer 
organization working in partnership with communities to 
rehabilitate owner-occupied low-income housing.  Nationally, 
Rebuilding Together programs have rehabilitated over 125,000 
homes and non-profit facilities by utilizing over 3 million 
volunteers. Rebuilding Together provides home repairs free 
of charge and gives priority to those low-income households 
with older adults, persons with disabilities, and families with 
children.

With the efforts of more than 62,000 community 
volunteers, Rebuilding Together Arlington/Fairfax/Falls 
Church has repaired over 3,100 homes and non-profit 
facilities since becoming involved with the national program 
in 1988.  This neighbor-helping-neighbor approach unites 
more than 2,000 skilled and unskilled volunteers from diverse 
backgrounds with low-income homeowners and non-profit 
organizations each year.  Volunteers are able to make both major 
and minor repairs and renovations that result in life changing 
improvements for the homeowners and organizations served.  

For more information on the Rebuilding Together 
program, please go to wbcnet.org and rebuildingtogether.org. 

http://www.wbcnet.org/
http://www.rebuildingtogether.org/
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Rebuilding Together

Companies 
Donating Material 
and/or Labor

ATS Studios
Replaced/repaired 
fireplace mantel, molding, 
trim and drywall.

BMS CAT
Cleaned and restored attic 
following raccoon removal.

Boston Properties
Provided lunch for volunteers.

Broad Run Recycling
Supplied dumpster for project.

McCoy Associates
Provided workday 
supplies and materials.

Pierce Associates
Plumbing upgrades/repair 
and faucet replacement.

R A Burghauser Inc
Installed gable vents and 
repaired front door.

Sherwin-Williams
Provided paint and supplies.

Ward Pest Control, Inc.
Trapped and removed 
raccoons living in attic.
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Rebuilding Together

Volunteers:
Dawn Byrd-Carter

Jane Cherney

Dana Conner

Kealen Conner

Emily D'Alessandris

Veronica DeFreitas

Chris Deraleau

Mike Dower

Suzanne Dower 

Alan Edwards

Ken Ellis

Kent Fee

Carol Hawk

Steven Kenton

Eileen Lodovichetti

Rob Lowry

Jennifer Meador

Michael Melhorn

Megan Moran

Tim Morton

Tom Noll

Rita Reis

Mike Rickard

JR Roberts

Frank Roddey

Antonella Saavedra

Justin Seltzer

Laila Sharafi

Ana Sierra

Ellen Song

Sarah Steele

Marie Subacz

Jessica Tamayo

Noelle Trent

Kipp Vilker

Kira Washington

Herschell Williams
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2015 Fall Kickoff

Thank you to 
our Fall Kickoff 
Sponsors! 

Fall Kickoff Sponsors:

American Institute of Steel 
Construction

Asmar, Schor & McKenna

Black & Veatch

Boatman and Magnani

Boston Properties

CENTRIA Architectural Systems

Chiaramonte Construction 
Company

EDG2, Inc.

Freestate Electrical Construction

Foulger-Pratt

Hensel Phelps

The JBG Companies

Peckar & Abramson

PEPCO

Rippeteau Architects

Rosendin Electric

Siemens Industry

Telligent Masonry, LLC

Tishman Construction,  
an AECOM Company

WCS Construction, LLC
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2015 Fall Kickoff

Silent Auction Donors

American Institute of Steel 
Construction

Asmar, Schor & McKenna, PLLC

BE&K Building Group

Black & Veatch

Boston Properties

Clark Construction Group

David M. Schwarz Architects

Dynalectric Company

Flippo Construction Company

Forrester Construction Company

Froehling & Robertson

Grunley Construction Company

Hensel Phelps

HESS Construction + Engineering 
Services

The JBG Companies

Kinsley Construction Company

McManus & Felsen LLP

Natelco Corporation

Precision Doors & Hardware

Rippeteau Architects

Scaffold Resource

Siemens Industry

SIGAL Construction Corporation

Tishman Construction

Watt, Tieder, Hoffar & Fitzgerald

Winmar Construction

Thank you to our 
Fall Kickoff Silent 
Auction Donors! 



Insurance products are offered by M&T Insurance Agency, Inc., not by M&T Bank. M&T Insurance Agency, Inc. is licensed as an insurance agent and acts as agent for insurers. In case of excess and surplus 
lines, M&T Insurance Agency, Inc. is an insurance broker and places insurance on behalf of our clients. Insurance policies are obligations of the insurers that issue the policies. Insurance products may not be 
available in all states. ©2015 M&T Bank. 

11469_Washington Building Congress /8.25”w x 10.75”h

Investment and Insurance Products: • Are NOT Deposits • Are NOT FDIC-Insured • Are NOT Insured By Any Federal Government Agency • Have NO Bank Guarantee • May Go Down In Value

mtb.com/mtia

With M&T Insurance Agency, you’ll get more than just a surety bond – you’ll have a team of trusted advisors who 

take the time to understand what’s important to your business and help you navigate the entire surety process. 

Our team has experience working with regional, national and multinational contractors, and we represent a 

broad range of surety companies. So if you’re ready to put M&T Insurance Agency to work on your next project, 

call Milt Willey at 301-634-3965.

 Trust  
is important.
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CONCRETE SPONSORS

2016 

Annual Sponsors

STEEL SPONSORS

ALUMINUM SPONSORS

CORPORATE SPONSOR

Tishman Construction, an AECOM Company, launched its Washington, 
D.C. Metro Area business in 1989 managing the construction of the 
Ronald Reagan Building and International Trade Center. Since then, 
Tishman has built approximately 15 million additional square feet of new 
construction and renovation projects in the region for a wide variety of 
public and private sector clients. The firm’s full range of services includes 
general contracting, construction management and pre-construction. 
For more information, visit www.tishmanconstruction.com.

Asmar, Schor & McKenna, PLLC
Black & Veatch
Boatman and Magnani, Inc.
Chiaramonte Construction Company
CHUTES International
Clark Construction Group, LLC
Clean Earth Inc.
ECS Mid-Atlantic, LLC
EDG2, Inc.

Foulger-Pratt 
Grunley Construction Company
Hensel Phelps
Kalkreuth Roofing and Sheet Metal
Peckar Abramson
RM Thornton Mechanical
SIGAL Construction Corporation
Telligent Masonry, LLC

http://www.tishmanconstruction.com


Member Projects

The Washington Building Congress  |  www.wbcnet.org   |  October/November 2015   17

spacious landscaped courtyard, a private 
dog park, and a bicycle room. It is a 
mixed-income building that is part of 
the city’s New Communities program: 
30% of the units reserved for households 
with low and moderate incomes.

Frost Miller (FM) has been selected 
by National Automatic Merchandis-
ing Association (NAMA), the asso-
ciation that represents the $25 billion 
U.S. vending and refreshment service 
industry, to update its 80-year-old 
brand. NAMA serves more than 1,250 
member companies—including many of 
the world’s most recognized brands—
and provides advocacy, education and 
research for its membership.

 FM will work closely with the asso-
ciation’s leadership to evaluate NAMA’s 
current brand. It will conduct research to 
understand the industry’s evolution and 
its future direction as well as interviews 
with members, staff and NAMA’s 
Board to ascertain the perception of 
the current brand. It will also assess the 
brand’s communications, messaging and 

The US Green Building Council has 
awarded LEED Gold designation to 
the 2 M Street project, a 314-unit 
apartment building at 2 M Street, NE, 
Washington, DC, recently built by WCS 
Construction, LLC. The project has a 
range of sustainable features, includ-
ing a green roof, a rainwater harvesting 
system, a rooftop solar array, Energy 
Star appliances, energy efficient light-
ing, and green label-certified paint 
and finishes. Located two blocks from 
the NoMa-Gallaudet Metro Station 
and three blocks from Union Station, 
2M tenants have easy access to transit. 
Building residents can also take advan-
tage of reserved bike parking and electric 
car charging stations.

In addition to eco-friendly features, 
2M has top quality design, finishes and 
appliances, as well as a wide array of 
community spaces: a roof top pool with 
stunning DC views, outdoor grills, a 
large club room, a fitness center, an 
indoor basketball court, a theatre room, 
a junior club room, a business center, a 

visual appearance. FM will then deliver 
recommended changes that will better 
position NAMA to satisfy the needs of 
the industry it represents today and into 
the future.

In addition to the rebranding 
project, FM, as part of the IMN Event 
Solutions network, will execute market-
ing campaigns for NAMA’s trade shows, 
the OneShow and Coffee, Tea & Water 
(CTW), which are premier events that 
offer an array of educational programs 
and networking opportunities.

Frost Miller recently refreshed 
Polaris Partners’ online presence by 
designing and building its new website 
(www.polaris.vc). Polaris is a venture 
capital firm that builds enduring 
partnerships with leading entrepreneurs 
shaping innovation across the technology 
and healthcare sectors. The new website 
offers the most current technical 
functionality including responsive 
design and the ability for the Polaris 
team to update the site quickly and easily 
without outside help. Most importantly, 
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the site tells the Polaris story clearly 
and prominently on the home page. 
FM worked closely with Polaris to trim 
content and guide the internal team 
through the design and review process. 
It provided prototypes and early wire 
frames for review to reduce any time and 
cost associated with changes.

SIGAL Construction Corpora-
tion celebrated the grand opening of 
the new Higher Education Center at 
NVCC Loudoun Campus in September. 
Located in Sterling, Va., the new state-
of-the-art facility will help the campus 
continue its expansion and transfor-
mation into a progressive education 
campus. The Higher Education Center 
is designed to engage the students aca-
demically, technologically and socially. 
The academic facility houses classrooms, 
labs, common areas, a multi-purpose 
room, and office space as well as a sound 
isolated recording studio with control 
room. Advanced telecommunications 
capabilities help to facilitate the con-
nection between NVCC and its partner 
universities. Construction of the project 
included temporary, partial drainage of 
the pond for building footings, retaining 
walls, landscape and hardscape improve-
ments. Building systems included an 80 
well geothermal field and other energy 
conserving systems. The project is 
targeting LEED® Silver certification for 
the project.

The Joint Venture of GCS-SIGAL 
celebrated the topping out of the John 
and Jill Ker Conway Residence in 
September. The new building is helping 
to end veteran homelessness and provide 
low-income housing in the District. 
The topping out, a significant contrac-
tor milestone, was held in large part to 
thank all of the subcontractors for their 
hard work leading up to that point. The 
87,000-square-foot, 14-story mixed-
use building will consist of 12 floors of 
micro studio apartments over office and 
retail spaces on the ground level and 
community/office spaces on the second 
floor. Upon completion, the John and Jill 
Ker Conway Residence will offer a wide 
range of amenities including conference 
space, management offices, a lounge, 
fitness center, retail space, and social ser-
vices. The project will follow Enterprise 

Green Communities for New Construc-
tion. Expected project completion is 
spring 2016.

Foulger Pratt, developer of the 
mixed-use community Park Potomac 
in Rockville, Md., recently signed 
several retail and office leases. Smislova, 
Kehnemui and Associates, P.A., will 
be the lead tenant for Foulger Pratt’s 
newest trophy office building at 12435 
Park Potomac Avenue, and will lease 
the entire 3rd floor. Foulger-Pratt will 
relocate its corporate headquarters to 

BUILDING WASHINGTON 
FOR OVER A CENTURY

12435 Park Potomac Avenue, taking the 
entire 2nd floor, and Gringos & Marachi 
will be opening their second area restau-
rant in the same location. In addition, 
Kaufman Jewelers has signed a lease in 
the retail space under the Park Potomac 
Condominiums and is slated to open 
next month. Finally, Shulman, Rogers, 
Gandal, Pordy & Ecker, Montgomery 
County’s oldest and largest law firm, has 
extended and expanded their lease at 
12505 Park Potomac Ave.  

 

 
 
     

  
 

 
      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

                     ENGINEERING DESIGN GROUP 

www.edg2.com [ISO 9001-2008 Certified] 

MEP Engineering for 
Building Industry 

™

Engineering Consulting Services
Geotechnical | Environmental | Construction Materials | Facilities  www.ecslimited.com
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New Members
Dow Building Solutions
500 N. Capitol NW, Suite 200
Washington, DC 20001
p: 989-750-4956
building.dow.com
Representative: Michael Palmer

Enterprise Fleet Management
2273 Research Boulevard
Rockville, MD 20850
p: 301-219-9557
www.efleets.com
Representatives: Megan Joan Leone,  
Casey Wood

Gross, Mendelsohn & Associates
36 S. Charles Street, 18th Floor
Baltimore, MD 21201
p: 410-685-5512
www.gma-cpa.com
Representatives: Steve Ball, CPA,  
Susan Gorham

Kinsley Construction Inc.
13655 Dulles Technology Drive, Suite 220
Herndon, VA 20171
p: 703-793-1550
www.rkinsley.com 
Representatives: Gregory M. Druga,  
Michelle Honey, FAIA

Limbach Company, LLC
13261 Mid Atlantic Boulevard
Laurel, MD 20708
p: 301-623-4800
f: 301-623-4743
www.limbachinc.com
Representatives: Natalie Angelelli, Daniel 
Monnig, Timothy Murray, Craig Sasser, 
Bradley Speicher, Doug Stidham

301.336.7700 
600 Ritchie Road

Capitol Heights, MD 20743

MARBLE n STONE n TERRAZZO n MOSAICS 
SLATE n GRANITE n CERAMIC TILE

BOATMAN AND MAGNANI INC.
Award-winning Work Since 1960.

QUALITY
T H A T  S T A N D S  T H E  T E S T  O F  T I M E

THE PRACTICE OF SOLUTIONS

  5335 Wisconsin Avenue, NW Suite 400 Washington, DC 20015 
202-244-4264 | www.asm-law.com

Law firm specializing in Construction | Government Contracts | Real Estate

Advertise in the  

Call (202) 293-5922  
for more information

http://www.efleets.com
http://www.gma-cpa.com
http://www.rkinsley.com
http://www.limbachinc.com


New Members

The Washington Building Congress  |  www.wbcnet.org   |  October/November 2015   20

New Small Business 
Members
Asturian Group, Inc.
644 Independence Parkway, Suite 100
Chesapeake, VA 23320
p: 757-452-3100
f: 757-961-3345
www.asturiangroup.com 
Representatives: Geoff Bambini, Drew Quiroz

The Galen Group, Inc.  
dba Galen Photography
20400 Partridge Place
Leesburg, VA 20175
p: 703-447-2342
www.galenphoto.com
Representative: David Galen

Palley Law, PLLC
1750 K Street, NW
Washington, DC 20006
p: 202-847-3964
www.palleylaw.com
Representative: Stephen David Palley

RESCO Electrical Distribution
4501 Forbes Boulevard, Suite E
Lanham, MD 20706
p: 301-577-6361
www.rescousa.com 
Representatives: Heath Crone, Rod Gowen

EXTERIOR ENVELOPE CONTRACTOR 
301-418-6100  ●  WWW.KRSM.NET 

COUNSEL TO THE CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY

N E W  Y O R K  •  C A L I F O R N I A 
W A S H I N G T O N ,  D . C .  •  F L O R I D A

I L L I N O I S  •  N E W  J E R S E Y
P E N N S Y LVA N I A  •  G E O R G I A

W W W. P E C K L AW. C O M

R E S U L T S  F I R S T S M

http://www.asturiangroup.com
http://www.galenphoto.com
http://www.palleylaw.com
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Quality and service  
are the difference 

Metal Framing | Drywall | Ceilings | Rough Carpentry 

2260 MINNESOTA AVENUE, SE, WASHINGTON, DC  20020 | (202) 562-0027 | WWW.CC-BUILDER.COM 

foulgerpratt.com 
240.499.9600

SIGAL
TEAMWORK|CREATIVITY|INTEGRITY|RESPONSIBILITY

WWW.SIGAL.COM
703.302.1500

Washington Nationals Team Store (Photography: Mary Parker)

NVCC Higher Education Center (Photography: Alan Karchmer)New Government/
Institution Member
Community Forklift
4671 Tanglewood Drive
Edmonston, MD 20781
p: 301-832-0780
www.communityforklift.org 
Representatives: Nancy Meyer, Jon Zeidler

New Member 
Descriptions
Community Forklift
Community Forklift is a nonprofit building 
materials reuse center. They accept donations 
of surplus and salvaged building materials 
and either make them available to the public 
at their warehouse thrift-shop, or re-donate 
them to families in need, other nonprofits, 
and community groups throughout the 
Washington, DC Metropolitan area.

Dow Building Solutions
Dow Building Solutions is a leader in 
delivering insulation, air sealing and 
weatherization technologies that help improve 
the energy efficiency and sustainability of 
residential and commercial buildings around 
the globe. For more than 60 years, Dow has 
leveraged the power of chemistry to create 
solutions that help building owners maximize 
energy efficiency, improve comfort and 
durability, and save money.

Dow’s commitment to bettering the planet 
goes beyond delivering products. They’re 
dedicated to partnering with a variety of 
stakeholders to develop real energy solutions 
that help address climate change. Through 
ongoing collaboration and innovation, Dow 
is helping transform the way buildings 
are designed, built and operated, enabling 
healthier communities worldwide. 
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The Galen Group, Inc.  
dba Galen Photography
The Galen Group, Inc helps businesses 
strengthen their brand by creating images 
and producing videos that tell their story. 
They help general contractors, architects, 
engineering firms, manufacturers, and 
non-profit organizations describe who 
they are and what they do by developing 
and capturing images used to promote and 
publicize their message. Industries include 
advertising, aviation, construction, education, 
healthcare, IT, manufacturing, and 
transportation. Galen Group covers project 
photos, interiors, executive portraits and 
corporate events. Every company has a story 
to tell; let the Galen Group help tell your 
story and strengthen your brand.

Gross, Mendelsohn & Associates
Gross Mendelsohn is a CPA and consulting 
firm serving construction contractors, 
architects, engineers and other privately held 
businesses in DC, northern Virginia and 
Maryland.

Limbach Company, LLC
Founded in 1901, Limbach Company, LLC 
is a mechanical, electrical and plumbing 
subcontractor with design-build and service/
maintenance capabilities. Headquartered in 
Pittsburgh, PA, Limbach Facility Services, 
LLC, through its subsidiary companies—
Limbach Co. and Limbach Engineering 
and Design Services (LEDS)—delivers 
contracting services valued at over $350 
million each year. Limbach has successfully 
completed projects of all types ranging from 
the smallest jobs to projects over $100 million 
in value. Limbach has the ability to provide 
comprehensive mechanical and electrical 
service packages beginning with design and 
construction and then continuing through 
commissioning, service and maintenance. 
The Limbach Mid Atlantic Branch houses a 
state-of-the-art prefabrication shop and BIM 
coordination department in addition to its 
mechanical and electrical construction and 
service divisions. Located in Laurel, MD, 
Limbach Mid Atlantic serves the Maryland, 
District of Columbia, and Virginia region.

Palley Law, PLLC
Palley Law, PLLC provides insurance and 
technology focused legal advised to the 
construction industry.

RESCO Electrical Distribution
RESCO, a wholesale electrical distributor 
started in Richmond, VA in 1985, is 
expanding to the DC Metro area. RESCO 
is American-owned and locally operated. 
The company specializes in commercial 
and industrial lighting—including energy 
retrofits, power distribution and various 
cabling, termination and splicing products. 

Soil Treatment,
Recycling,

& Beneficial Reuse

A clear vision
for a cleaner planet.

877.445.DIRT
info@cleanearthinc.com

Call for a Quote Today!



T e l l i g e n t M a s o n r y . c o m

i
ABC 2014 

Masonry Subcontractor  
of the Year

i
ABC 2014  

Safety Training & Evaluation 
Process Award, Gold Level

i
WBC 2014  

Craftsmanship  
Award Winner

i
ASA 2014 

Carson V. Carlisle Jr.  
Safety Award

P I K E  &  R O S E 
Rockville, MD

WCS CONSTRUCTION, LLC
R2L:ARCHITECTS, PLLC

2273 Research Boulevard  |  Suite 550

Rockville, Maryland 20850

(301) 926-9600

Telligent
                           Masonry Construction
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The  covers issues of importance to the building industry, news about WBC members and information about upcoming events.  
The topics listed below will be covered as feature articles in upcoming issues of the . Persons interested in contributing information  
or advertising should contact WBC before the third week of the month preceding the issue. The  is published ten times a year by WBC. 
To place an ad, submit material or for more information call (202) 293-5922.

February / March 
Labor Shortage

April / May 
Craftsmanship Awards &  
Hall of Fame

June / July
Sustainability / Green Building

October / November 
WBC New Board & Leadership  
and Rebuilding Together / Com-
munity Services

December / January
WBC Members Give Back

November 2015
•	 November 13, 5:00 p.m. 

Craftsmanship Awards Nomination/Entry 
Deadline 
Nomination forms must be received with 
payment at the WBC Office by 5:00 p.m.

•	 November 21, 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 
Foods & Friends 
219 Riggs Road, NE, Washington, DC

December 2015
•	 December 8, 6:00 – 8:30 p.m. 

Holiday Party 
Congressional Country Club, Bethesda, MD

•	 December 19, 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 
Foods & Friends 
219 Riggs Road, NE, Washington, DC

January 2015
•	 January 13, 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 

Craftsmanship Awards Judging Day

•	 January 13, 4:30 – 7:00 p.m. 
Winter Networking  
Maggiano’s Little Italy Restaurant 
Tysons Galleria, McLean, VA


